July 2, 2008

MEMORANDUM TO:
AFGE LOCAL 2139 MEMBERS

FROM:


JEFF DARBY





President

SUBJECT:


Dues Increase Election

I mailed a ballot on June 17, 2008 to all members of record (381 total) as of that date asking them for their vote on a proposal to increase dues.

At 4:30 p.m. on July 2, I counted the ballots at my office at 350 Magnolia #160 in Beaumont, Texas.  Assisting me was Local 2139 member Richard Boehme.

We first checked the 81 returned envelopes for the names and addresses of members.  31 were disqualified because they did not have either a name or return address.  49 had both the name and address.  1 had a return address which was enough to identify this person as a member.  A total of 50 returned envelopes were deemed valid.

We then opened the 50 returned envelopes.  All included the “Ballot Enclosed” envelope with no identifiable markings.  We then repeatedly shuffled these and opened them.  All had a ballot enclosed with no identifiable markings on them.
Brother Boehme and I then counted the 50 valid ballots.  They were as follows:

Yes:
35

No:
15

I notified OASAM.  The increase is effective the pay period beginning July 6, 2008.  The new scale is as follows:

GS-1 to -4 and all part-time employees:
$13.50

GS-5 to -8:




$15.00

GS-9 to -11:




$16.50

GS-12 and above:



$18.00

Dues will increase $1.00 per year in 2009 and again in 2010.  In addition, dues will automatically increase $.50 per year unless the membership approves a larger increase.  Dues will increase or decrease again based upon the per capita rates set by the 2009 AFGE Convention to be held August 10 to 14, 2009 in Reno, Nevada.

I thank Richard for his help in counting.  I also thank all who took the time to vote.

